
Commissioners                                                               February 5, 2024 
Superintendent’s Report  
 
 
 
System Usage    2024   2023 
January                 5,480,000                    5,420,000 
Daily Average              176,774                     174,838 
Max Daily                         300,000                     300,000 
Year to Date           5,480,000                    5,420,000 
 
 
 
 

1. The hydrant at Hannaford Supermarket was not pumped out after the fire. Jon and Rod 
inspected it on Friday and found it to be frozen. I called the Fire Chief and informed him 
that we put the hydrant out of service and would thaw it on Monday. The hydrant was 
thawed without incident and no damage to the hydrant was noted. 

2. I called Rod and Jon out on Sunday January 28th because the booster station was running 
and there were no active fire calls at the time. We discovered a leak in the fire service for 
the new highway garage. We shut the service down. On Thursday, we worked with the 
highway department to repair. I had Aaron Cartier from Sunapee assist.  

3. Micah Senaca returned to repair the leak at 50 Icehouse Lane. He found an additional 
leak at a coupling closer to the house. He believes everything is repaired. 

4. The illegal water hook up at 255 Newport Rd. (Concord Orthopedics) has been corrected.  
5. The batteries in the backhoe were original and were failing. I replaced them last week.  
 
 

Workload 
Backflow Testing 
Meter Change Outs 
Shop Projects 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Rob Thorp 

 


